PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO CABINET 

ON 2ND OCTOBER, 2002


TITLE :
DEVELOPMENT OF LAND ADJOINING SALFORD SHOPPING 
CITY


RECOMMENDATIONS :
That the City Council initiate the making of two Compulsory Purchase Orders to assist in bringing forward the development opportunity on land adjoining Salford Shopping City.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :
The report sets out the reasons for proposing the making of two Compulsory Purchase Orders to assist in bringing forward a development opportunity on land adjoining Salford Shopping City. 


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.  


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Medium





THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
The acquisition costs of the school site form part of the SALI acquisition programme.  Other costs associated with the proposals will be met from the sale of land forming the development opportunity.  



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
     
YES 



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED
YES



CONTACT OFFICER :   PETER OPENSHAW  0161 793 3714


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES


1.0 Background
The City Council is seeking to secure the development of a large modern foodstore on land adjoining Salford Shopping City.  The proposal will require the relocation of St. James R.C. School, Newcroft High School and Salford Methodist Church.

2.0 Information
To enable the proposals to proceed negotiations are ongoing to secure vacant possession of the site and to secure the relocation of the displaced schools and church.  Discussions have taken place with Salford Diocese about the amalgamation of St. James and All Souls R.C. Primary Schools and a new site in the Seedley and Langworthy Regeneration area has been identified which has the support of the Diocese, LEA, both schools and respective governing bodies and the SALI Partnership Board. 

3.0 Recommendations
3.1
To ensure that the development opportunity can be delivered with good title it is recommended that the City Council initiate the making of a Compulsory Purchase Order (CPO) under S226(1)(a) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 on the site edged red on the attached plan 1.  The title of the CPO will be The City of Salford (Land at Fitzwarren Street/Pendleton Way) CPO 2002.

3.2
To ensure the delivery of the proposed new R.C. Primary school site, it is recommended that the City Council initiate the making of a Compulsory Purchase Order (CPO) under S226(1)(a) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 on the site edged red on the attached plan 2.  The title of the CPO will be The City of Salford (Glendinning Street) CPO 2002.

4.0 Conclusion
The proposed CPO’s will assist in the delivery of the proposals.


Councillor B Warner


Lead Member for Development Services

c:\rpt\pjo\26

IEP

